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Our Annual Membership Meeting will be held on Thursday, April 24, 2025, in the
Southern Union Student Union Building across from Opelika High.
Refreshments - 5:30 p.m. and Business Meeting - 6:00 p.m.

R.S.V.P. with staff April 1st - April 18th. Dress code is business casual.

There will be annual reports and an election of officers, see nominees below.
There will also be some giveaways.
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The Nominating Committee presented the following nominees to be on the ballot to fill the three board vacancies due to
expired terms. Any other member may petition to be on the ballot which must be signed by 94 members in good standing.
There will be no nominations from the floor.

Sheila Daughtry has been a member of the credit union for over 30 years. She has been employed with
the Hotel at Auburn University since it opened in August of 1988. She has advanced in her career serving
as follows: Catering Sales Manager, Senior Catering Sales Manager, Group Sales Manager, and currently as
the Senior Sales Manager. She is responsible for creating contracts that detail all events, guest rooms, and
financial arrangements. Her main responsibility is to ensure the hotel meets a multi-million dollar budget.
She has previously served on our Supervisory Committee and is currently serving as a Board Member.
Sheila has served as an Ambassador for the Opelika Chamber of Commerce, a Diplomat with the Auburn
Chamber of Commerce, and on the Board of Directors for the Alabama Council of Association Executives.
She received a Distinguished Service Award and the President’s Award through ACAE. She was a founding
member of Auburn University Independent Planners (AUIP) and named a Top Performer for the hotel.

Rodney Dorsey has been a member of the credit union for 30 years. He retired from B.F. Goodrich after

17 years of service. He served as a Division Chairman at the USWA Local 753L until the plant closure. He is
a Veteran of the United States Marine Corps. He previously served on the Supervisory Committee of Four
Seasons FCU as a Member and then as the Chairman. He is currently serving as the Chairman of the Board
of Directors. With his tenure in these capacities, he has aquired extensive knowledge and skills regarding
credit union supervisory and board operations. Mr. Dorsey is a Deacon at Nazareth Missionary Baptist
Church of Opelika Alabama. Mr. Dorsey takes his position to heart and is always looking out for the best
interest of the members and staff of the credit union. Mr. Dorsey is married to Cheryl Richmond.

George Lyles has been a credit union member for over 49 years. He was an electrician at the B. F.
Goodrich Tire Company and he retired in 2009. He was also the Safety Director for the Local Union 753L
for 16 years, and he was the Assistant Safety Trainer for the International Chemical Workers Union &
Steelworkers Union for district nine and the International Union. George has previously served on the
Credit Committee, Supervisory Committee, and Board of Directors for Four Seasons Federal Credit Union,
which has allowed him a vast amount of experience and insight. Currently he is serving as the Chairman
of our Supervisoy Committee, and he is a Deacon at Mount Olive Baptist Church in Phenix City, AL. He is
married to Martha Lyles, and today, they are celebratring 49 years of marriage. The have three children,

six grandchildren, and three great-grandchildren.

Chris Niswender is a credit union member who brings a wealth of experience and dedication to his current
role on the Supervisory Committee for Four Season Federal Credit Union. With a proven track record of
owning and operating successful businesses throughout Lee County, including Auburn AV and Electronic
Supply House, Mr. Niswender’s leadership is grounded in practical expertise. He is married to Kathy Keith
Niswender, a native of Opelika, Alabama, and the proud parent of three children. Seeking his first term on
the Board, Mr. Niswender’s candidacy is marked by a strong foundation in business and finance. He holds
a Bachelor’s degree in Business from Auburn University, further bolstering his qualifications for this role.
With a steadfast commitment to service and a keen understanding of financial matters, Mr. Niswender is
poised to make a positive impact on the credit union’s operations and the community it serves.




